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Board declares: “Pom” not intended to hurt Poms
The Advertising Standards Board has found a series advertisements using the word ‘Pom’, screening during the Ashes cricket series, were not intended to vilify or racially slur English people.

At its December meeting, the Board considered five TV, print and outdoor ads which made reference to the Australia-England rivalry in the advertising material.

Some examples of the advertising taglines included “sends shivers down a Pom’s spine”; “the Poms are going to choke”; “Aussie cricket fans can stick it to the Poms”; and “for backyard fun, tonk a Pom”.

The community organisation, British People Against Racial Discrimination, was among several complainants who had objected to the use of the word ‘Pom’ as a ‘derogatory’, ‘offensive’ and ‘racist’ slur.

The Advertising Standards Board gave careful consideration to whether the ads breached the section of the Advertiser Code of Ethics dealing with discrimination and vilification.

In deliberating on the complaints, the Board considered that the use of the word ‘Pom’ is part of the Australian vernacular, which is largely used in playful and often affectionate terms.

The Board also found that ‘Pom’ is not used in a way to vilify, or incite racial hostility towards, people of British extraction, particularly when considered in the context of the cricketing tradition and affectionate rivalry between the two countries.

The Board unanimously dismissed the complaints against the five ads.

A list of all 43 ads considered by the Board at its December meeting can be viewed on the Advertising Standards Bureau website: www.adstandards.com.au under ‘Case Reports’. 

Media are encouraged to subscribe to the ASB newsletter and media releases via the website.
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